

## PENN HILLS SCHOOL DISTRICT

## ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICES 260 Aster Street Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania 15235

412-793-7000 – Telephone 412-793-1787 – Fax www.phsd.k12.pa.us

## **Board of Directors**

Mrs. Erin L. Vecchio, President Mr. George Sens, Vice President Mrs. Denise Graham-Shealey Mrs. Evelyn Herbert Mrs. Catherine Mowry Dr. Robert Marra Mr. Michael Tauro

Mr. Yusef Thompson, Sr. Mr. Kristopher Wiegand

Dr. Nancy J. Hines Superintendent

Janet M. Langford Board/Superintendent Secretary

Bruce E. Dice & Associates, P.C. Solicitor

Notice of Opportunity Scholarships Please Read: Important Information Affecting Your Child

February 11, 2019

## Dear Linton Middle School Parent or Guardian,

We would like to make you aware of the choices available to you based on the results of your child's school on the 2017-2018 Pennsylvania System of School Assessment (PSSA) and/or Keystone Exams. The PSSA and Keystones are annual exams given to Pennsylvania students at various grade levels to measure their academic progress.

The Opportunity Scholarship Tax Credit Program (OSTCP) was created pursuant to Act 85 of 2012 (72 P.S. § 1701-G.1, *et seq*) and amended by Act 86 of 2016 (24 P.S. § 2001-B, *et seq*). This program enables eligible students residing within the boundaries of low-achieving schools to apply for a scholarship to attend another public or nonpublic school. A low achieving school is defined as a public elementary or secondary school ranking in the bottom 15% of their designation as elementary of secondary school based on the combined math and reading scores on the previous school year PSSA.

Linton Middle School is on the list of the bottom 15% for performance on the combined Math and Reading tests on the 2017-2018 PSSA and/or Keystone exams.

Under the OSTCP program, **Linton Middle School** must offer students the choice to transfer to another school district or nonpublic school. Please know that the staff at **Linton Middle School** have a relationship with your child and want to continue serving your child. However, if you feel your child will be better served in another school, you may request a transfer for your child to one of the schools participating in the OSTCP.

If you wish to take advantage of this opportunity for your child to attend another school, you must go to the Department of Community and Economic Development (DCED) website <a href="www.newpa.com/ostc\_to">www.newpa.com/ostc\_to</a> review the list of scholarship organizations for the school districts and nonpublic schools that are participating in this program. DCED has information regarding the application process. Scholarships are contingent upon available funding. Additional information is available on our school district website <a href="www.phsd.k12.pa.us">www.phsd.k12.pa.us</a> and the PA Department of Education website <a href="http://www.education.pa.gov/K-12/Opportunity%20Scholarship%20Tax%20Credit%20Program/Pages/default.aspx#tab-1">http://www.education.pa.gov/K-12/Opportunity%20Scholarship%20Tax%20Credit%20Program/Pages/default.aspx#tab-1</a>

Sincerely,

Katie Friend, Linton Middle School Principal

The Penn Hills School District does not discriminate on the basis of age, race, color, national or ethnic origin, sex, or handicap in employment practices or in administration of any of its educational programs and activities in accordance with applicable federal statutes and regulations. Eileen Navish has been identified as the Title VI/Title IX/Section 504/AMD Coordinator, Penn Hills School District, 260 Aster Street, Pittsburgh, PA 15235, (412) 793-7000 ext. 1231, email: enavis@phsd.k12.pa.us.